BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY DECEMBER 13, 2018 9:00 A.M.

COUNCIL CHAMBERS - 201 S. UNION STREET, DELPHI, INDIANA 46923

Mayor Evans called the meeting to order at 9 a.m. All members were in attendance. Mayor Evans presented the Board with a tentative road plan for 2019 based on applying for and being awarded a Community Crossings Matching Grant in 2019 for Samuel Milroy Road between Dodge and Main Streets and part of Dodge Street between Samuel Milroy Road and Monroe Street. Dick Bradshaw would like to see documentation of the road projects that have been completed in the last three years and how that has impacted the rating of the road projects. Mayor Evans stated he could provide that information with a breakdown of costs which have been assumed from local funds and those that have been provided by INDOT.

Mayor Evans presented the Board with a spreadsheet address which abut poor curb, sidewalk, or both curb and sidewalk. Mayor Evans stated he would send the letters out in January to inform those individuals of the 50/50 match.

Mayor Evans presented the Board with information regarding the Next Level Trails Grant announced by Governor Holcomb the week before. The application period is open from January to about the middle of February. It is an 80/20 grant — more information is available within the Application Handbook. The Board discussed trail options in and around the City of Delphi including connecting the Monon Trail to Samuel Milroy Road and possibly Stoney Drive, making a trail on the former DNR land on the southwest corner of the intersection of Main Street and State Road 25, and a regional project of connecting to Cass County Trails in Logansport and/or Tippecanoe County Trails at Battleground or Prophetstown. Mayor Evans which reach out to Sallie Fahey with the Tippecanoe Area Plan Commission to see if Tippecanoe County would have an interest in partnering with Carroll County units of government.

The Board will be presented with the final docket of the year at the Thursday, December 27 meeting at 9 a.m. The meeting allows department heads to submit claims which may come in prior to December 21.

The Board discussed a need to find tenants for two vacant storefronts downtown as well as greenery for Christmas decoration in 2019.

The meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m.

Mayor Shane Evans

Dick Bradshaw

Karyl Traeger

Leanne Aldrich, Attést